## **AΩA Announces Call for Nominations for 3 Open Board Positions**

The A $\Omega$ A National Office is calling for nominations for open positions on its Board of Directors. The At-Large position was vacated by our new Executive Director, Brad Barth, MD. The other two positions were newly created by the A $\Omega$ A Board of Directors at its annual meeting in October.

The positions available for nominations are:

- One At-Large position
- One Resident Director PGY2 or greater
- One current member of The Pharos Editorial Board

Please provide a letter of nomination that includes the following:

- Member's name
- Degree(s)
- Current employer
- Qualifications for nomination
- CV

Nominees will be reviewed by the A $\Omega$ A Nominations Committee and forwarded to the Board for a majority vote. *Nominees must be active A\OmegaA members*. Please send nominations to Lori Kerr at <u>lori@alphaomegaalpha.org</u>, no later than Monday, January 22, 2024. Per the A $\Omega$ A Constitution, we cannot accept self-nominations, except for The Pharos Editorial Board.

Newly elected Board members will be invited to attend the mid-year Board Update on April 24, 2024 and the annual A $\Omega$ A Board of Directors' meeting, October 25-26, 2024, location TBD.